OFFICE OF PLANNING LETTER
DATED MAY 11, 2016

**APPENDIX** 

**D-4** 



## OFFICE OF PLANNING STATE OF HAWAII

235 South Beretania Street, 6th Floor, Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 2359, Honolulu, Hawaii 96804

DAVID Y. IGE

LEO R. ASUNCION DIRECTOR OFFICE OF PLANNING

Telephone:

(808) 587-2846 (808) 587-2824

Web: http://planning.hawaii.gov/

Ref. No. P-15135

May 11, 2016

Ms. Colleen Suyama Munekiyo Hiraga 305 High Street, Suite 104 Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

Dear Ms. Suyama:

Subject:

Proposed Central Maui Landfill Facilities Project

Environmental Assessment Pre-Consultation

State Special Permit

TMK: (2) 3-8-003: 019 (por.)

Puunene, Maui

The Office of Planning (OP) has reviewed the subject preparation notice for an Environmental Assessment (EA) by letter dated August 12, 2015. The comments from this letter remain applicable to the forthcoming draft EA. We note that the site is also within Important Agricultural Lands (IAL), and OP offers the following comments.

- 1. The County of Maui Department of Environmental Management (DEM) proposes to expand and consolidate maintenance and landfill activities adjacent to the Central Maui Landfill on an approximately 40-acre site.
- 2. The Draft EA should include detailed information regarding the previous IAL designation approval (DR09-38 Alexander & Baldwin, Inc.), and supporting information on the request for a State Special Permit to allow landfill activities on IAL designated lands.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment. If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Lorene Maki of our Land Use Division, at (808) 587-2888.

Sincerely,

Leo R. Asuncion

Pray The

Director

Elaine Baker, Department of Environmental Management c: Land Use Commission